
Minutes of Brook Parish Council Meeting held in the  

Village Hall on Thursday, 21
st
 February 2013 

 

Present Tony Dunn in the Chair   Bob Scarfe     

  Erica Forbes     Jim Benson     

   

To be actioned by 

The meeting started at 7.00pm 

 
 

Apologies had been received from Peter Webb and John Tomkins. 

 

 

Declaration of interest in items on the agenda 

There were no declarations of Interest. 

 

 

Minutes of the Meeting on 20
th

 December 2012 were approved as a true record. 

 

 

Matters Arising from the Minutes 

There were no matters arising from the minutes. 

 

 

 

Nats Lane 

A complaint about parking inconsiderately had been received.  The Clerk is to contact PCSO 

Waterman about this matter. 

 

 

 

TB 

Wyecycle 
 

The Clerk circulated a copy of a letter that Wyecycle intend to circulate to the residents of Brook 

and Wye. 

 

 

 

 

Finances 
The Financial Statement was circulated. 

Cheques were written for Ashford Borough Council and John Tomkins. 

 

 

Tree Warden’s Report 

The tree warden’s report was circulated.   

 

 

 

 

Any Other Business 

The situation regarding the AONB signs for Brook was discussed.  The Clerk is to contact Andrew 

Wickham. 

The Councillors asked whether it is possible for Kent Highways to be thanked for their recent 

repairs to the Hinxhill Road. 

There have been a number of accidents on the corner at Pickersdane due to the ice from the 

running water.  The Clerk is asked to contact Kent Highways about this. 

Parking on the pavement throughout Brook appears to be a problem, the Clerk is to contact the 

PCSO about this. 

 

 

TB 

 

TB 

 

TB 

 

TB 

 

The next meeting was confirmed as Thursday, 21
st
 March 2013, the Clerk would like any items 

for the agenda by Monday 11
th

 March, please. 

 

All 

There being no further business, the meeting was declared closed at 8.00 PM.  

 


